Balloch Community Association
Draft Minutes of AGM 14 March 2016
Present: Billy Lowrie, Jenny Card, Lorna Robertson, A Robertson, A Hulse, S Fraser, S Cullen, J MacKinnon, Gaener Rodger
1.  Apologies: Isobel Brill, Morven Reid, Linda Lowrie
2.  Minutes of last meeting 
 Copies were distributed  and summarised by BL.
3.  Matters arising from Minutes of Last Meeting.  None. A Hulse proposed adoption of minutes, seconded by J Card.
4.  Correspondence

A letter had been received from Dr Ken Oates, Culloden Baptist Church Secretary, thanking the BCA for the use of the hall over many years. 
5.  President’s Report
 BL said that the hall is now being very well used and some weekends there are as many as 5 parties booked for adults and children. 
Work on the walls has continued, new cupboards are installed and new doors fitted to the existing ones. During the second week of school Easter holidays the redundant fans will be removed and the high white walls painted. 

Acoustic panels have been priced, but it is still unclear what advantage this would achieve, given the height of the ceiling. 

Lighting using LED lights is to be considered, Thorn might do an assessment of the situation. There would be a running cost advantage, but a flexible system would probably suit best, as different hall user groups have different lighting needs.
 The hall roof replacement coped well with winter storms.

 Soffits at one end of the building will need to be replaced at some stage.

The new, bigger, cooker is to be fitted during Easter holidays.

 Bollards have been installed outside the door to protect the doorway from parked cars. This is safer for children using the hall. The car-park redesign project with the council may be resurrected to help congestion during school terms.

 A sink which would accommodate a bucket is to be installed in the storage cupboard.

 The School is to have an extension for a larger kitchen, with temporary cabins and offices installed at the side of the hall. In return for disruption, builders will leave this area with a base and chips, which was one of the longer term aims of BCA. A small stage is another such project, shared with the school, but to be a dismountable one, stored in the former Committee Room.  The school may also arrange to use the hall facilities for lunches from the August term till October. 
 BL thanked the entire committee for their efforts over the past year and also expressed the BCA’s thanks to the community for their continued support of the hall. 

6.  Treasurer’s Report 
JC provided copies of the detailed audited accounts.The Cheque Account stands at £ 14,618.49.
The profit over the last 12 months was £3,541.36.

 Grateful thanks to JC were expressed by BL and the rest of the committee for all the meticulous work she has done in keeping detailed accounts.

7.  Convenor’s Report
 BL reported for LL. The role of Convenor entails constant enquiry phone calls, meeting potential bookers, invoicing for deposits and on-going rent payments, issuing and having keys returned. Cleaning often has to be done between Saturday and Sunday bookings. The result has been that the hall is fairly constantly used. The committee expressed their thanks for her continuing hard work.
8.  Group Reports
 Although still underused by local residents, the Snooker Club is now vibrant, with new taxi driver members. The tables have been re-covered, and the club was able to make a donation to the BCA of £600. 
 Brownies are thriving, with the new 2nd Balloch group now running, with 19 Brownies and 2 leaders. 
Lunch Club has now moved to the Baptist Church.
Bowling Club continues, with a few new members, enough to cover hall rental costs. They asked that the new handles on the carpet doors be removed, as the carpets are too heavy for pushing/pulling with no slope on the open doors. There is also concern that the weight pressing on the handles might damage the floor.  Carpet Insurance to be investigated by the club, as they are not owned by BCA, and accidental damage would not be covered by BCA’s insurance..

 Over 60s Club has managed to keep running this session.
9. Election of Office Bearers     

 The current committee was re-elected unanimously by those present, having been proposed by A Hulse and seconded by J MacKinnon
President                 Billy Lowrie               
Vice-President         Morven Reid                         
Treasurer                 Jenny Card              
Minute Secretary   Lorna Robertson           
10.  Rent Rates 2015-16
 Looking at the income and usage rates, it was proposed by BL that current levels of rents continue. As the treasurer agreed this would be appropriate, this proposal was carried unanimously.
Date of next AGM to be advised, for March 2017.
